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25 July 2006

 

 

Dear Chancellor Merkel

 

Dr and Mrs Sun Myung Moon

 

Firstly, can I apologise for writing to you in English?

 

I am writing to you about the case of Dr and Mrs Sun Myung Moon which I have followed carefully in recent times as both as a politician and a lawyer.  The Moon couple were banned from the UK during the period October 1995 to October 2005, on a basis that seems remarkably similar to the one used by Germany from October 1995 to the present, namely that they constituted a threat to public order, and a danger to society.

 

As you may know, the UK courts disagreed with this assessment, and found that there was “no sound basis” for this view.  As a result, our “Home Secretary” (Interior Minister) at the time was persuaded that the ban should be revoked and it was.  A visit to Britain by Dr and Mrs Moon in November 2005 passed off peacefully, and the UK government’s decision to allow them to enter attracted little or no discernible criticism.

 

Not least since the UK ban was cited by the German government of the time as justification for imposing a ban of its own.  I am writing to ask you to reconsider that ban, as justice and human rights considerations seem to demand.  I believe that many prominent international persons share this view.

 

I am of course aware that Germany’s actions in 1995 has affected many other nations, due to the effect of a listing under the Schengen Information System.  One concern I have is that if this listing is maintained, then the ban that has been lifted in the UK will automatically be reimposed – effectively by Germany.  This seems to me to be wrong (one country trampling upon the religious freedom of another) and not at all what the system was designed to achieve.  To remove this problem across the entire Schengen area, I urge you to review the ban sympathetically in the near future,

 

Yours sincerely,

Rob Marris

MP for Wolverhampton South West

